MINUTES – January 26, 2009
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – SPECIAL MEETING
Minutes of the Special Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday, January 26, 2008 in Council Chambers at Town Hall at 7:00p.m. Present at Roll Call were Mayor Richard Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members – Joe Riffle, Ty Tracy, Bob Hathaway, and Judy Karchner, and Monte Porter. Solicitor Bob Kuhlman, Village Works Administrator Bob Rickard, BOPA member Larry Shue, Karen Schepman. Council member Jeff Tate was excused.

Mayor Harman called the meeting to order.
Mayor Harman opened the meeting with a request for discussion about the appointment of Bob Rickard as Village Administrator. Rickard would be paid a salary of $60,200.00 annually, and would maintain his current benefits according to the Village Personnel Manual. 

Council questioned Rickard if he was satisfied with the wage. His response was that he was alright with it. He would like to have a contract with the Village. Currently the position’s job description is covered in the Ohio Revised Code. An Administrative & Personnel committee meeting will be set to draft a contract for Rickard.

The Administrative Assistant position will also have to be addressed at the committee meeting. The job description will need to be updated due to the extra duties of the position changes from part time to full time.
Mayor Harman commented that the Board members were notified of Council’s desire to appoint the Village Administrator position after the Council meeting on January 19th, and that in doing so it would abolish the Board of Public Affairs (BOPA). Mayor Harman also expressed that the position of Village Administrator has been discussed for several years, but that it had not been discussed in some time until the January 19th meeting.
Board member Larry Shue responded that he was aware of the discussion of abolishing the BOPA. Shue stated that the Board should not be over looked for their many years of service, and numerous decisions made for the continued improvements in the Village.

 Tracy made a motion to approve Mayor Harman’s appointment of Bob Rickard as Village Administrator at an annual salary of $60,200.00, and to maintain his current benefits, Riffle second. VOTE-Yeas- Tracy, Riffle, Hathaway, Karchner, and Porter. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
Bob Rickard thanked Council and the Mayor for the opportunity to continue to serve the Village as the Village Administrator. 

Rickard presented his letter of resignation to the Mayor and Council for the position of Village Works Administrator, effective immediately.
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Tracy made a motion to accept the resignation from Bob Rickard as Village Works Administrator effective immediately, Riffle second. VOTE-Yeas-Tracy, Riffle, Hathaway, Karchner, and Porter. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0. 
Mayor Harman recommended changing the meeting dates from the 1st and 3rd Monday’s to the 2nd and 4th Monday’s in order to pay the bills more timely. Riffle made a motion to change the meeting dates, Tracy second. VOTE-Yeas-Riffle, Tracy, Hathaway, Karchner, and Porter. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
Rickard reported that he would be attending the Safe Routes to School meeting tomorrow with Jane Garling. This would be an informational meeting to continue the process for the funding that is available for this.
Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 7:30p.m.
                                                                                    ______________________

                                                                                    Mayor Richard A. Harman 
__________________________                                  
Clerk/Treasurer Barbara J. Runion                                
